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DPIE 

Via NSW Planning Portal 

To Whom it May Concern 

This letter summarises our submission comments on the new Design and Place SEPP relating to 

sustainability matters. These comments have been compiled from the Sydney Sustainability team at 

WSP, and are based on our project experience, technical expertise, education and research. The 

comments are our opinions only, designed to facilitate development of the SEPP and its associated 

guides and tools (such as the Apartment Design Guide and the BASIX online tool) in a manner which 

will result in practical, realistic and sustainable outcomes for NSW development.  

The Design and Place SEPP includes many proposed changes which we support, this letter focuses on 

those that we see as key matters to either retain or amend.  

The table attached itemises our key concerns and details considerations or recommendations where 

appropriate. We are very happy to discuss these in detail at any time. Contact Details have been 

included at the bottom of the letter should anyone wish to discuss these with us.  

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Katie Fallowfield 

Director Sustainability 
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• Improvement on technical capability of BASIX support team. This can be done through regular education programmes.  

• With the current reassessment of heating and cooling loads, we suggest that this is undertaken with respect to other states in 

Australia. It is worth noting that at present, dwellings in NSW can typically achieve compliance with the thermal comfort section 

with the equivalent of a NatHERS rating below 5 stars.  In numerous states in Australia, the mandatory minimum in the NCC is 

5 stars. We believe that BASIX should reflect the NCC requirements and be updated when there are updates to NCC. 

• Providing training for those utilising the BASIX tool, with particular attention to those certifying without a NatHERS Thermal 

Performance Assessor accreditation. The current tool allows for certain ratings to be undertaken without prior training / 

accreditation, and training will help improve consistency in use of the tool. 

• Providing training for certifiers. Based on our experience, certifiers often rely on BASIX consultants to provide certification for 

occupation certificate, however this is typically outside of our role. 

• There should be consideration for how BASIX could be integrated with the NABERS Tool for Apartments: 

https://www.nabers.gov.au/apartment-buildings  

As NABERS can now be applied to apartment buildings, it would be great if the two tools could work together to either: 

a. Streamline the documentation/reporting process for residential developments  

b. Award extra points based on achievements or commitments that are set  

c. Develop a crosswalk to show how the tools differ/are connected  

The benchmarking or language could be updated so industry can more easily understand how residential developments are 

performing 

 

  






